
 

 

Greetings in the name of Jesus!  

January was a wonderful month! I started the out the new year traveling back to Japan from the States – my time home 

was refreshing; I am so blessed I was able to return for a short time. Now I can focus on the next few months in Japan!  

Prior to my visit back to the US, the Gifu Bible Fellowship Celebrated Thanksgiving (December 10th) by having a service 

with Pastor Matsui (he preached for us!), a potluck, a gift exchange and games. It was a wonderful day in the Lord!  

 

Pastor Matsui preached 

an incredible message 

on the fire of the Holy 

Ghost! We had a 

wonderful time of 

prayer, enjoying the 

presence of God! It was 

awesome! One of our 

ladies recently arrived in 

Japan from the 

Philippines and she was 

baptized in the 

wonderful Name of 

Jesus after the service! 

 

God has been so good to the Gifu church! We had a new visitor with us on Sunday the 

28th and I have faith that God will do a work in her life. Over the next few months I 

hope to see more growth in the Gifu church and I am continually praying for Pastor 

Matsui and the Nicolas’ as they reach this area of Japan! God is doing wonderful things 

in this country and we’ve only hit the tip of the iceberg.   

 

God bless, 

Emily Peddle  


